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Humphries also noted 
that the county has 
closed out the previous 
FEMA event and has 
received funds for that 
event; he said that was 
from storm damage that 
the community suffered 
on Memorial Day week-
end in May.

That storm impacted 
most of Trigg Coun-
ty and particularly the 
southern par t of the 
county, the judge-exec-
utive noted at Monday’s 
meeting.

Those funds helped 
pick up debris and went 
toward the purchase of 
a grapple truck “and all 
those things that went 
along with that,” he said.

“It went a long ways 
in paying for the grapple 
truck and so it was prob-
ably a good purchase,” 
Humphries continued of 
the use of the funds.

He said county roads 
look pretty good, given 
the removal of the debris 
on those roads.

The court also heard 
from Trigg County Road 
Supervisor Brandon Cal-
houn, who among other 
things said the Trigg 

County Road Depar t-
ment has started its third 
round of bush hogging.

Calhoun told magis-
trates that his depart-
ment is busy handling 
its daily responsibilities, 
like the bush hogging, 
limping and ditching.

He also noted that he 
has spoken recently with 
chip and seal crews, with 
that process beginning 
in the local community.

Kyler presented her 
annual settlement for 
the fiscal year ending on 
June 30, with the county 
having an ending cash 
balance of $507,675.20 
on that date, according 
to the settlement.

The county had total 
fund disbursements 
of $6.5 million during 
the fiscal year and $1.4 
million that was trans-
ferred out, according 
to the treasurer’s set-
tlement presented by 
Kyler.

IN OTHER BUSINESS
•	 T h e  c o u r t 

approved a list of recent 
expenditures total -
ing $493,006.57, with 
most of that due to a 
$426,210.03 payment 
to Rogers Group Inc., 
for road materials. The 
judge-executive said the 
materials are being used 

for road improvements 
as a part of last year’s 
flex fund efforts, and he 
noted that almost all of 
those funds will be reim-
bursed to the county.

•	 M a g i s t r a t e s 
approved the purchase 
of a heavy duty rotary 
lift for the road garage 
from Garage Solutions at 
a cost of $$35,891.

•	 The fiscal cour t 
approved the purchase 
of a 2025 Chevrolet 
Tahoe for the Trigg 
County Sheriff ’s Office 
at a cost of $57,231. The 
judge-executive said the 
vehicle is being paid for 
using Alcohol Beverage 
Control funds.

•	 T h e  c o u r t 
approved the appoint-
ment of Magistrate Pat 
Bush to ser ve on the 
committee developing a 
comprehensive plan for 
the community. The plan 
is being overseen by 
the Cadiz-Trigg County 
Planning Commission.

•	 The judge noted 
that Ken Culwell has 
submitted his resigna-
tion from the planning 
commission, and Hum-
phries said Culwell’s ser-
vice to the community is 
appreciated.

Reach Tonya S. Grace at 
270-887-3240 or tgrace@
kentuckynewera.com.
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Bob Allen
Bob Allen, 91, of 

Cadiz, passed away on 
Sunday, Aug. 3, 2025.

Private interment will 
be at Arlington National 

Cemetery at a later 
date.

Goodwin Funeral 
Home, Cadiz is in charge 
of arrangements.

Tommy Dunn
Tommy Dunn, 82, of 

Cadiz, passed away on 
Wednesday, July 30, 
2025 at Christian Health 
Center in Hopkinsville.

Visitation was 
held after 4 p.m. on 

Saturday, Aug. 2, 2025. 
There will be no formal 
service.

Arrangements are 
being handled by 
Goodwin Funeral Home, 
Inc.

Hermon L. Goodwin
Hermon L. Goodwin, 

87, of Cadiz, passed 
away on Friday, Aug. 1, 
2025 at Skyline Medical 
Center in Nashville, 
Tennessee.

Visitation will begin 
after 4 p.m. on Tuesday, 
Aug. 5, 2025 at Goodwin 

Funeral Home. Funeral 
services will be at the 
funeral home at 1 p.m. 
on Wednesday, Aug. 
6. Burial will follow in 
Cerulean Cemetery.

Goodwin Funeral 
Home, Cadiz is in charge 
of the arrangements.

Terry Mitcheson
Terry Mitcheson, 76, 

of Cadiz, passed away on 
Saturday, Aug. 2, 2025.

Visitation will begin 
after 4 p.m. on Thursday, 
Aug. 7, 2025 at Goodwin 
Funeral Home. Funeral 
services will be at 
the funeral home at 

1 p.m. on Friday, Aug. 
8. Burial will follow in 
Cumberland Cemetery 
in Land Between the 
Lakes.

Goodwin Funeral 
Home, Inc., Cadiz 
is in charge of the 
arrangements.

Patty Daugherty Shelton
Patty Daugherty 

Shelton, 76, of Cadiz, 
passed away on Monday, 
July 28, 2025 at Shady 
Lawn Nursing and 
Rehabilitation Center in 
Cadiz.

Visitation will be held 

from 11 a.m. until 1 p.m. 
on Saturday, Aug. 9, 
2025. There will be no 
formal service.

Goodwin Funeral 
Home of Cadiz is 
in charge of the 
arrangements.

Evelyn Wirts Speaks
Evelyn Wirts Speaks, 

83, of Cadiz, passed 
away on Tuesday, 
July 29, 2025 at Jennie 
Stuart Medical Center, 
Hopkinsville.

Private graveside 
services will be held at a 
later date at the Mound 

Hill Cemetery in Eaton, 
OH.

King’s Funeral  
Home is in charge  
of the local 
arrangements and 
Barnes Funeral Home 
is in charge of the out of 
town arrangements.

BY PAM METTS
JOHN L STREET LIBRARY DIRECTOR

“There are many little ways to 
enlarge your world. Love of books is 
the best of all.” ~ Jacqueline Kennedy

What’s happening at the 
library:

Check us out on Facebook, 
Instagram, Pinterest and our 
website: www.jlslibrary.org for all 
the upcoming programs.

eBooks, eAudios, eComics, 
movies and more can be checked 
out on Hoopla & Libby.

All our Cadiz Records and 
Trigg County High School 
Yearbooks are available on our 
website.

Don’t forget the 2025 Reading 
Challenge for August: The 
challenge is to read a book by an 

author that you love
Pam’s Pick this week is: “An 

Inside Job” by Daniel Silva, this 
is the story of art restorer and 
spy Gabriel Allon. He must solve 
the perfect crime and murder. 
Are the two connected or just a 
coincidence?

New Fiction: “Gloves Off” by 
Stephanie Archer, this is the 
fourth book in the Vancouver 
Storm series, “Rage” by 
Linda Castillo, this is a Kate 
Burkholder novel, “Guess 
Again” by Charlie Donlea, 
“Wild Dark Shore” by Charlotte 
McConaghy, “Gone Dark” by 
Ryan Steck, “The View from 
Lake Como” by Adrana Trigiani, 
and “Wayward Girls” by Susan 
Wiggs.

New Christian Fiction: “A 

Constant Love” by Tracie 
Peterson, this is the first book in 
the Hope of Cheyenne series and 
in large print.

New Mystery: “The Red 
Queen” by Martha Grimes.

New Non-Fiction: “On Power” 
by Mark Levin, “5 Star Recipes” 
by Taste of Home, “Style Your 
Home: Design Secrets for Styling 
with Confidence” by Emma 
Blomfield, and “The Roma: a 
Traveling History” by Madeline 
Potter.

New Audio Book: “Edge of 
Honor” by Brad Thor.

New Movies: “Novocaine,” 
and “PBS Kids: 15 Cool School 
Stories.”

New TV Season: “The Flash” 
season 9.

Happy Reading!

Marvin Underwood
Marvin Underwood, 

87, of Cadiz, passed 
away on Tuesday,  
July 29, 2025 at Trigg 
County Hospital in 
Cadiz.

Visitation was held 
on Saturday, Aug. 2, 
2025 from 11 a.m. until 

1 p.m., followed by the 
funeral service at 1 p.m. 
Burial followed in Fras-
er-Blackwell Cemetery 
in Clay.

Arrangements are 
being handled by 
Goodwin Funeral Home, 
Inc.

LIBRARY NOTES

“We’ll be looking to fill 
that seat as soon as pos-
sible,” the superinten-
dent noted of the antic-
ipated vacancy on the 
school board. “Obvious-
ly, it’s a pretty important 
role.”

He said Hyde’s resig-
nation will be an agen-
da i tem at  the next 
board meeting, and he 
noted that the board 
likely will accept the 
resignation.

“I’m sure they likely 
will,” Booth said of the 
decision by board mem-
bers. “I can’t comment 
on that, but I’m sure 
they probably will.”

Booth said there will 
then be a  two-week 
period during which 
people who are inter-
ested in Hyde’s seat, 
which represents Dis-
trict 3 on the board, can 
write a letter of intent, 
submitting in writing 
their interest to take 
that board seat.

The district will sub-
sequently go about the 
process of filling that 
seat on the board.

The superintendent 
noted that the district 
has 60 days to fill the 
seat, or the governor will 
fill the seat if no one’s 
been chosen in the 60 
days.

Booth said he believes 

the district will have the 
vacancy filled before the 
60-day period.

Hyde and Sheehan 
became members of the 
local school board more 
than seven years ago, 
joining Board Mem-
bers JoAlyce Harper 
and Theresa Allen and 
former Board Mem-
ber Gayle Rufli on the 
board.

Hyde and the other 
board members, includ-
ing now newest Board 
Member Mindy Har-
grove, have shepherd-
ed the district through 
several improvements, 
among them building 
upgrades such as the new 
Career and Technical 
Center.

Hyde said earlier that 
she believed the group 
works well together to 
accomplish things for 
the children and the 
teachers in the school 
district.

Booth said of ficials 
won’t seek any interest 
in the District 3 seat 
until the board recog-
nizes Hyde’s resigna-
tion at the next board 
meeting.

Reach Tonya S. Grace at 
270-887-3240 or tgrace@
kentuckynewera.com.
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The superintendent noted 
that students who are not wor-
ried about checking their phones 
or smart devices will be more 
engaged in class.

“Our legislators also cited the 
social, emotional and mental 
health ef fects that cell phones 
can have,” Booth observed, not-
ing that the students won’t have 
anything to miss if they don’t 
have their cell phones and can 
thus be more engaged in their 
classes.

The superintendent also said 
students this year will have to 
abide by guidelines that allow 
only clear water bottles at school 
and no zip-up binders; additional-
ly, any over-the-counter medica-
tion that parents want to be dis-
pensed at school must have the 
consent of a medical practitioner, 
In addition to parental consent.

Booth added that changes in 
the attendance policy will now 
allow parent notes to be accepted 
for six full-day absences and six 
partial-day absences, or tardies.

He said medical verification 
forms are no longer required 
after 10 days of absence.

The superintendent said he 
hopes to continue the momen-
tum built last year in the district 
as a new school year begins in 
the coming week.

“I feel like we’ve become clos-
er as a family,” he noted of rela-
tionships in the school district.

Director of Transpor tation 
Scott Schrock urges patience 
during the first week or two as 
the bus drivers become comfort-
able with their routes.

“We know t ra f f i c  i s  an 
issue around the school,” said 
Schrock, noting that not much 
has changed with the bus routes 
themselves.

The district does have five new 
full-time drivers, and Schrock 
said pick-up times may fluctuate 
for the drivers in the mornings.

The director said routes start 
at 6 a.m each morning, with 
buses dropping of f youth by 
7:30 a.m.; in the afternoons, he 
said the buses should be leaving 
the school campus within 10 min-
utes of the end of the day around 
2:55 p.m.

“The biggest thing I think is 
just everybody being patient and 
working through the first couple 
of weeks of school, and then after 
that things start to slow down 
and get more consistent,” the 

director of transportation noted.
Police Chief Tyler Thomas also 

urged caution as classes resume, 
noting that people should follow 
the rules for drop off and pick up 
of youth.

Don’t let youth out in the mid-
dle of Main Street to cross the 
street, the police chief noted.

“I am advising the public here 
that any impediment of the road-
way on Main Street, or any busi-
nesses, could result in a traffic 
citation,” Thomas added while 
speaking during Tuesday night’s 
meeting of the Cadiz City Council.

Individuals can find more infor-
mation about the start of another 
school year on the Trigg County 
Public Schools Facebook page.

Reach Tonya S. Grace at 270-887-
3240 or tgrace@kentuckynewera.com.
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